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Dear	Pastor,	Church	&	Praying	friends,		
	

“To	the	saints	and	faithful	brethren	in	Christ	which	are	at	Colosse:		Grace	be	unto	you,	and		
peace,	from	God	our	Father	and	the	Lord	Jesus	Christ..”			Colossians	1:2	
	

With	great	sincerity	we	also	write	to	you,	the	saints	and	faithful	brethren	in	Christ	which	are	at	many	
places	throughout	America,	“Grace	be	unto	you,	and	peace,	from	God	our	Father	and	the	Lord	Jesus	Christ.”		

	

CLOSING	THE	DOOR	ON	2019...		PRISON	REVIVAL	in	BLAND,	VA...		
The	Bland	Prison	Revival	was	my	last	prison	revival	meeting	of	the	year,	and	what	a	privilege	to	see	five	men	surrender	and	

profess	Jesus	as	Lord	and	Saviour	during	the	week!		It	was	an	unusual	meeting,	the	quiet	conviction	of	God	settling	in	several	
times	during	services.	We	had	no	physical	altar,	but	a	thick	white	line	on	the	ground	before	the	pulpit	became	our	altar.		One	of	
the	greatest	moments	 (after	 seeing	men	saved)	was	perhaps	the	 fourth	night,	when	after	 the	men	began	service	by	 singing	
acapella	“Revive	us	Again,”	then	moved	on	to	sing	quietly,	a	single	prisoner	came	to	bow	and	pray	at	our	“white-line	altar!”		I	
looked	down	to	read	and	pray	for	him,	probably	for	no	more	than	a	minute	or	so,	but	when	I	looked	up,	at	least	30	men	were	
lined	up-and-down	the	altar	on	their	knees,	crying	and	asking	God	for	help,	for	mercy,	and	for	Revival!		Oh,	how	we	need	Revival!	

	

I	was	blessed	to	visit	two	supporting	churches	in	the	area,	one	for	the	first	time,	who	have	graciously	supported	for	many	
years	while	we	yet	served	in	Romania!		It	is	ever	a	privilege	to	follow	Paul	&	Barnabus	who	when	they	had	“…gathered	the	church	
together,	they	rehearsed	all	that	God	had	done	with	them,	and	how	he	had	opened	the	door	of	faith	to	the	Gentiles.”	Amen!		Then	
back	home	for	Thanksgiving	week,	I	was	blessed	to	teach	the	Young	Adult	Sunday	School	Class	at	our	home	church,	and	take	a	
couple	of	days	with	the	family.			

	

COMING	UP…	
We	will	head	back	to	the	Rock	of	Ages	office	in	December	for	end-of-year	meetings,	then	after	the	holidays	we	will	be	back	to	

Tennessee	the	 first	week	of	 January	 for	 the	annual	Coordinator’s	Meeting,	planning	 for	2020,	 then	 from	 there	we	 travel	 to	
Georgia	to	preach	a	Revival	meeting.		But	perhaps	the	most	pressing	matter	at	hand	is	the	annual	SOUTH	ALABAMA	PRISON	
COMPAIGN,	held	February	24-27.		I	value	your	prayers	for	all	the	planning	&	preparations	needed	to	be	done	before	Christmas.	

	

AN	IMPORTANT	REMINDER!	
If	you	would	like	to	come	with	us	and	be	a	part	of	the	Alabama	Campaign	but	have	not	yet	sent	in	your	paperwork,														
please	send	it	to	me	ASAP…			PAPERWORK	MUST	BE	IN	BY	THE	CHRISTMAS	HOLIDAYS!		Thank	you	so	much!	

	

AND	FINALLY…		
As	we	look	forward	to	the	holidays	with	Lord	willing	plenty	of	Skype	&	“Facetime”	back	home	to	our	family	in	UK	&	Romania,	

we	do	send	our	sincere	love	in	the	Lord	to	you,	and	our	heartfelt	thanks	for	every	prayer	prayed,	every	encouragement	received	
and	every	dollar	given	that	has	allowed	us	to	do	all	we	have	done	this	year	for	the	glory	of	God!			

	

We	pray	you	have	a	very	merry	Christmas,	and	a	very	peaceful	season	celebrating	the	birth	of	our	Lord!		Amen	&	Amen!		
	

Brother Mark Waddington	& family	
	

Praise:	 	 	 	 	 	 					Prayer	Requests:		
• Bland	Prison	Revival	–	5	saved	and	many	helped!		 					�			Salvation:	pray	once	more	for	all	who	accepted	Christ	in	2019!	
• For	all	who	accepted	Christ	as	Saviour	in	2019!		 					�			India:	please	continue	to	pray	for	an	open	door	in	a	new	state!			
• For	God’s	people,	the	church!		 	 	 					�			Revival:	please	pray	for	the	Revival	meeting	2nd	week	of	January!	
• God’s	grace	&	mercy	throughout	2019!						 	 					�			Alabama	Campaign:	pray	for	God’s	hand	over	all	preparations!	

November-December	2019 


